EVERETT MOUNTAINEERS

EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE

             MEETING

Date: September 23, 2015
ATTENDEES: Ed Andrews, Forrest Clark, Bernadette Lamarca, Andy Monts-Homkey, Mike Palmer, John Sadro, Jodi Stebbins, Lee Wilcox, Bruce Wolverton
Meeting started at 7:04pm. Bruce read the agenda for the evening
GENERAL ISSUES:
Bruce Wolverton:
· Nominees for the Larry Ingalls Distinguished Service Award (LIDSA) – tabled

· Need to know if there is a nominating committee for the LIDSA

· New branch officers orientation course to be held October 27, 2015 at the Program Center (PC)

· Winter Course Night, November 4

· Pictures on disks for each committee suggested
· Pictures on tri-fold posters for each activity is another good visual aid

· New Leaders Course on November 21 to be presided by Matt Vadnal

John Sadro:
· Attended a Leave No Trace (LNT) workshop

· He shared what he got out of the workshop

· The class went out on the trails to apply the principles learned from the class

· There were some teaching moments on the trail to teach awareness to the people
· Suggested to have a monthly 50-minute awareness course that consists of seven presentation boards that explains the LNT principles

· Avoid micro trashing as much as possible

· How to set up a camp

· Pack it in, pack it out

· Avoid trampling on fragile vegetation

· PC working on tayloring LNT to each course

Treasurer’s Report: Jodi Stebbins
· Revenue to date – $68,287.75

· Expenses to date - $47,683.45

· Last audited reserve (9/30/2014) - $132. 473.00

· Add YTD net income - $20,604.30

· Current unaudited reserve as of November FYE 2015 - $153,077.00
Committee Reports
Hiking – Ed Andrews

· Not a lot of hiking activities

· Committee had one new hike leader

Scrambling – Andy Monts-Homkey

· Gained two more leaders

· Most students have fulfilled most of the requirements to graduate from the course

· Committee will have another meeting to discuss next year’s course
Skiing – Lee Wilcox

· Course is set up for next year
· Need new leadership in Backcountry course

· Lee getting to retire; this will be his last year

Climbing – John Sadro

· Managing committee will form one standard curriculum for each club to teach the same way

LOTM – Forrest Clark

· Three Fingers Lookout completely re-roofed, a great endeavor

· Used yellow cedar, which will lasts longer

· Roof is good for another 40 years

Bruce talked about our visit to Tacoma PC. He made notes of great ideas to fund the future project of having an Everett PC

Status of Vertical World – Mike Palmer

· Mike explained the latest on the status of Vertical World

· There is nothing final about the sale of Vertical World

Meeting was adjourned at 8:32pm.

